Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes

Friday, September 28, 2007

Battle Mountain - #1; Elko- HTC #121; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #108

Members present:  Dick Borino, David Ellefsen, Patty Fox, Bonnie Hofland, Richard Kampf, Jay Larson, Meachell LaSalle, Robert Lurker, Cyd McMullen, Richard McNally, Ed Nickel, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Sweitich, Bret Murphy, Pete Bagley
Department Chairs met to discuss the prioritization of the open faculty positions, CAD/GIS and THTR/COM.
1. Pete Bagley reported on his discussions with VP’s McFarlane and Reinhard, and confirmed that indeed there was only money for one of the two positions (see October 21, 2007 faculty senate report). The funding for one faculty line had been dedicated to the return to teaching of former VP Diekhans.
2. Patty Fox and Ed Nickel made the case for their respective open positions. All agreed that this was a difficult choice, as both positions are integral to the GBC mission. The consensus was that THTR/COM served more programs, and had higher FTE, and thus was a higher priority. Ed Nickel very generously supported this consensus.
3. Given uncertainty in applicant pools, the final decision was to advertise both positions as ‘dependant on funding.’ Should one or the other of the positions draw a weak pool, the choice of which position to fill would then be simple.
4. The committee also wanted to go on record as being strongly in support of the vacant ENG/EDU/Advising position in Ely.

